SELECT BOARD, TOWN OF GEORGETOWN

MINUTES for Tuesday, March 25, 2025   
A video recording of this meeting is available on our YouTube Channel. Visit www.youtube.com/@GeorgetownME to view this recording.

Mr. Collins was in attendance, as were Ms. Tudor and Ms. Eee. The Town Administrator was in attendance, as were the Finance Director and Code Enforcement Officer. Various members of the public were in attendance – both virtually and in person.
The meeting was called to order at 6:02pm. 
There was no public comment.
There were no items added to the agenda. 
The Board held one scheduled appointment, at 6:15pm, for a Liquor License Renewal for Four Cuckoo Birds, LLC (dba The Osprey). Action on this item can be found under New Business. 
On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to approve the minutes of March 11th Meeting. 
There were no items for review. 
There Board addressed the following assessing items: 
· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously to deny all abatement requests 

from Seidman Ledges LLC (06R-01R-006, 01R-006-A:H). Copies of the Administrator’s Abatement Requests Memorandum and the Code Enforcement Officer’s Memorandum shall be kept in the Abatement files. 
· The Town Administrator reported on receipt of the annual Certified Ratio Declaration Letter. It was reported by Mr. Washburn that the projected ratio would have been 53% had a statistical revaluation not been implemented. 
The Board was provided with the following items of correspondence:
· Sagadahoc County – Notice re: Spirit of America Award Ceremony

· Town of Georgetown – Help Wanted Notice – Deputy Town Clerk / Treasurer

· Maine Municipal Association – RMS Express

· Maine Municipal Association - Legislative Bulletin 

· Various Communications re: recent TOPMB Decision
· Tom Allen, Harpswell

· Beatrice Weinberger, Town Unknown 

· Funding Request Letters

· Tedford Housing 

· Georgetown Community Center

· Oasis Free Clinics 

There were no continuing items. 
The following Board Member and Committee Updates were provided:
· Mr. Collins reported on the Planning Board’s Short Term Rental Questionnaire. 
· Ms. Tudor reported on the Solid Waste Management Committee’s Meeting where it was determined that no Ordinance changes would be brought forward due to a lack of consensus. Ms. Tudor further reported the Solid Waste Management Committee was concerned that the pool of Transfer Station backups was slim. Relative to the Conservation Commission, Ms. Tudor reported that the first “Big Night” of the season had been successful.
· Ms. Eee reported that the Recreation Committee would be holding its annual Get to Know Your Neighbor Party on May 4th. She further reported that the Citizen of the Year nominations would close March 27, with the recipient to be announced at the Party on May 4th. 
The Town Administrator provided a brief Update on the following items:
· Mr. Washburn reported that nomination papers were still available; the deadline to return them is by April 10.

· It was also noted that the Planning Board’s Short-term rental questionnaire is in the mail. Mr. Washburn noted that the postage costs were slightly overestimated.

· Regarding the Emergency Communications Tower, the Administrator noted that he spoke with the Chair of County Commissioners about a potential groundbreaking ceremony. While a final date was yet to be determined, the Commission Chair was excited about the possibility.

· Mr. Washburn updated the Board on his meeting with the Tedford Shelter on St. Patrick's Day to discuss their warming center.

· Maine Municipal Association will review vehicle coverages at the fire department in the coming weeks.

· Alex has registered for the town clerk and tax collector conference in Bangor (May).

· The Administrator noted that no snow plow bids have been received by the time of his report.
The Finance Director provided a brief Update on the following items:
· Ms. McDonald reported that the budget was close to finalization, but awaiting remaining numbers from the school, county, and a few others.

· It was reported that the Finance Director was in discussions with auditors regarding the June 30, 2024 audit to assess designated fund balance for tax reduction (estimated at ~$200,000).

· March financials are in progress, pending bank statements.

· Ms. McDonald reported that the first payment for Maine's Paid Family Medical Leave (1% of previous quarter’s wages) is due by April 30.

· Final snow plow payment for fiscal year 2024-2025 will be made next month.

· Workers’ comp audit for 2024 completed; bill received for $971.

· $717 of the bill relates to independent contractors lacking their own coverage.

· Municipalities are increasingly urged to ensure contractors have workers’ comp.

· Lastly, Ms. McDonald updated the Board regarding Federal & ARPA Funding. She noted receipt of a letter from the U.S. Department of the Treasury regarding uncommitted ARPA funds. That letter noted that any uncommitted money must be returned by December 2024.

· Ms. McDonald shared her concerns over the letter’s tone, though the Town will continue to comply.
The Code Enforcement Officer provided a brief Update on the proposed Blueberry Hill Road Septic Easement. Mr. Field noted that a septic system is designed for the Peterson home on Blueberry Hill to be placed on town-owned property across the street. Further, the installation requires crossing the road, necessitating an easement. The homeowners have an easement from Mr. McMahan to do so. Further, a proposed easement for the town of Georgetown is prepared and will be voted on at the town meeting. Ms. Tudor inquired about the possibility of a holding tank and Mr. Field corrected his previous contention that a holding tank was possible – it is not.  The Board also weighed the merits of holding a public hearing on the topic. Ultimately, the Board decided it would revisit this item at a future meeting.
Old Business: 
· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to send the draft Shellfish Committee Ordinance changes on to the Public Hearing. 
New Business:
· On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to approve the Liquor License Renewal for Four Cuckoo Birds, LLC (dba The Osprey).
· The Board held a brief discussion regarding Upcoming Town Event Determinations. During that conversation, it was determined that the Ordinance Public Hearing, the Budget Public Hearing, and Candidates’ Night would be held in a Hybrid fashion. The Board further decided that it was open to holding a Public Hearing on the proposed Blueberry Hill Road Septic Easement prior to its possible inclusion on the Town Warrant.
The following items were available for signature: 
· Abatement Applications for Seidman (06R-01R-006, 01R-006-A:H)
· Cemetery Deed for Philip and Ruth Francis
· Pole Permit Application, Five Islands Road
There was no further public comment.
On a motion from Mr. Collins, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously to enter an Executive Session regarding a Personnel Matter, pursuant to 1 M.R.S. § (405)(6)(A).
Following the Executive Session, it was moved by Ms. Eee to authorize the Personnel Liaison to review and draft a letter placing an employee on half-time medical leave. That motion was seconded by Ms. Tudor and voted unanimously (3-0).
Having transacted all the business before it, the Board stood adjourned at 7:51pm.
